Village of Waterloo

PUBLIC HEARING
3/21/18
A Public Hearing was held on Wednesday, 3/21/18, at 4pm in the Village Office.

Roll Call: Attending the meeting were the Honorable Mayor Young, Trustee Suffredini, Trustee Mull,
Trustee Marquart, and Trustee Butlak. Trustee Mull was absent. A quorum of 60% of the governing
body was present.

Call to Order: Mayor Young called the Public Hearing Meeting to order at 4pm.

Mavor Young stated that the public hearing was for any public comments on the proposed Local Law #1
allowing the Village to adopt a budget for Fiscal Year 2018-2019 that requires a real estate property tax
in excess of the "tax levy limit" as defined by General Municipal Law 3-c, commonly referred to as an
override of the property tax cap. No public comments were made. Mayor Young then stated that the
public hearing was open for public comments on proposed Local Law #2 amending Section 195-61
{Sewers) of the Village Code by deleting the paragraph citing an exception to the building {aterals on
Virginia Street between Williams Street and North Road (State Route 96). No public comments were
made.

Motion by Trustee Marquart, seconded by Trustee Suffredini to close the public hearing public
comments period. All present voted aye, carried.

Motion by Trustee Butlak, seconded by Trustee Marquart to adopt Local Law #1 allowing the Village to
override the tax cap, as necessary, for the Fiscal Year 2018-2019 Budget. All present voted aye, carried.

Motion by Trustee Marquart, seconded by Trustee Suffredini to adopt Local Law #2 amending Section
195-61 (Sewers) of the Village Code by deleting the exception for building laterals on Virginia Street
between Williams Street and North Road (State Route 96). All present voted aye, carried.

Motion by Trustee Suffredini, seconded by Trustee Market to adjourn Public Hearing Meeting. All
present voted aye, carried. Meeting adjourned at 4:13pm.

Respectfully submitted by

Donald Northrup

Village Clerk



